
May 13, 2015 

 

Honorable Robert Bauman 

Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 4
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #150090 

 REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING 7:00 AM TO 7:00 PM 

 EXCEPT SATURDAY AND SUNDAY ON 

 WEST STATE STREET FROM NORTH 33
RD

 STREET 

 TO NORTH 35
TH

 STREET 

 

 REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF 

 WEST STATE STREET FROM NORTH 35
TH

 STREET 

 TO A POINT 65 FEET EAST 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

We previously covered the two-hour parking restriction on West State Street from North 33
rd

 Street to 

North 35
th

 Street and the no parking restriction on the south side of West State Street from North 35
th

 

Street to a point 65 feet east on a trial basis. This trial has been in effect for a substantial time period 

and we have not received any complaints. Therefore, we recommend a permanent removal of the 

parking restrictions. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety



May 13, 2015 

 

Honorable Milele A. Coggs 

Alderwoman, 6th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  6th ALD. DIST. - FILE #150090 

 INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

 NORTH 3
RD

 STREET FROM A POINT 110 FEET NORTH 

 OF WEST MELVINA STREET TO A POINT 100 FEET 

 NORTH THEREOF 

 

 INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF 

 WEST CAPITOL PLACE FROM A POINT 120 FEET EAST 

 OF NORTH 4
TH

 STREET TO A POINT 100 FEET EAST 

 

Dear Alderwoman Coggs: 

 

In conjunction with the installation of the mid-block pedestrian crossings on North 3
rd

 Street north of 

West Melvina Street we recommend the installation of the above-captioned parking restrictions to 

provide sight clearance and increase pedestrian safety at the pedestrian crossing. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety



May 13, 2015 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  8th ALD. DIST. - FILE #150090 

 INSTALL NO PARKING WHEN SNOWFALLS 

 4” OR MORE ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF WEST LEGION STREET 

 FROM SOUTH 24TH STREET TO SOUTH LAYTON BOULEVARD 

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to install the above-captioned winter 

parking restrictions. 

 

Department of Public Works staff has investigated this request and found that the above-captioned 

street has not met the recommended street width criteria to install the requested “No Parking When 

Snowfalls 4” or More” restriction, since this street has a street width of thirty feet, and the minimum 

recommended street width for a roadway to have this restriction posted is thirty-six feet. 

 

However, in compliance with your request, this legislation will be prepared for consideration at the 

next Public Safety Committee meeting for this winter parking restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 


